

August 27, 2013

Sent via U.S. Mail and Facsimile

Mike DeWine Ohio Attorney General 30 E. Broad St., 14th Floor Columbus, OH 43215 Fax: (614) 466-5087

Re: Commission to Study Protocols for Use of Facial Recognition Program

Dear Attorney General DeWine,

It has come to my attention that you intend to appoint a commission to recommend protocols for use of the recently announced facial recognition program. I believe it is both necessary and appropriate that the ACLU have a voice on this commission. As one of this nation's oldest civil liberties law firms, the ACLU is in the unique position of understanding the complexities of privacy law and the importance of protecting individual liberty. In addition, our members include numerous scholars and attorneys, who are well versed in the areas of security and privacy.

I hereby request that you consider a representative from the ACLU to serve on the commission appointed to develop protocols for the facial recognition program.

Sincerely,

Christine Link

Executive Director

Ph: (216) 472-2220 E: link@acluohio.org

Untidal

AMERICAN CIVIL
LIBERTIES UNION
OF OHIO FOUNDATION
4506 CHESTER AVENUE
CLEVELAND, OH 44103-3621
T/216.472.2220
F/216.472.2210
WWW.ACLUOHIO.ORG
contact@actuohio.org

